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ST THOMAS OF CANTERBURY CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL

High Street, Puckeridge, Herts SG11 1RZ

Tel: 01920 821450

Headteacher: Mrs Michelle Keating BEd (Hons)
                   Website: www.stcanterbury.herts.sch.uk
Assistant Head: Mr Andrew Booth BSc (Hons)                      E-Mail: admin@stcanterbury.herts.sch.uk
Friday 3rd September 2021

Dear Parents,

Welcome back. I hope you all had a happy and restful summer. I am delighted to be back to a near normal and I am looking forward to the exciting term ahead. 

Staffing

Mrs Hennessy will be the Year 3/4 Teaching Assistant this year and we will also be supported by Mrs Farrant, Mrs Coles, Mrs Crowley and Mrs Healy at various points throughout the week. Mr Hill will teach the class on a Wednesday. 

Curriculum

Our R.E unit in the first half term will be ‘The Bible’. We will explore a range of Bible stories, which focus on God’s call to His people. In the second half term the topic is ‘Mary our mother’.  We will also learn about Judaism as our “Other Faiths” focus. Our class Act of Worship will mark the beginning of the Advent season and will be held on Thursday 2nd December at 9.15 am. We hope that you can join us for this.

We have a very exciting history topic this term! Through our topic on Ancient Egypt we will be exploring life in Ancient Egypt including the importance of the Nile, beliefs on life after death, Egyptian gods and burials. We are in the process of arranging an Ancient Egyptian workshop day - details will follow at a later date.

Many areas of our learning will be linked to this topic including our English non-fiction topic ‘Was Tutankhamun killed?’ in which we will be gathering evidence and writing reports. In Art we will be designing and making Egyptian death masks in both clay and papier mache. The children will also be invited to complete a project on Ancient Egypt as part of their homework later in the term. 

In science, we will be investigating light, reflection and electricity which will link into our DT work building circuits and making lights.  Through our geography unit ‘Why is climate important?’, the children will learn to read weather and climate maps, and learn how weather and climate are generalised into world climates. The concept of biomes will also be explored.

Mr Hill will be leading both Music and Computing, the children will continue to develop their programming skills; building animations and games using various programmes.

We will have daily Maths and English lessons, including discrete sessions on mental maths, times tables, grammar, spelling and handwriting. We will be also focusing on improving all children’s reading stamina. Alongside our work in school, it is essential that the children frequently practise their times tables, spellings and reading at home to develop core skills. 

All children in Year 3/4 will be having weekly French lessons with our expert teacher, Mrs K. Clark. Topics for this term are titled ‘Moi’ and ‘On fait la fete’. There will be many opportunities to practice basic French phrases and increase fluency. 

Wellbeing will continue to be a core priority across the school and PSHE, mindfulness and physical activities will be important features of our daily routine. Our PE days will usually be Wednesday and Friday, with the Daily Mile a regular occurrence through the week. Children should have their kit in school every day; this should consist of a white t-shirt and white shorts, the outdoor rugby sweatshirts, black shorts, black tracksuit bottoms, black or gold socks and trainers. Please ensure that all kit is clearly labelled. Earrings must not be worn for P.E. (if they cannot be removed, please send in micropore tape to ensure they can be safely covered)

Homework 

Homework will be set on a Thursday and is due in the following Thursday. Tasks will continue to be set via Microsoft Teams, but paper sheets may be handed out to complete (we are in the process of setting up the Teams accounts for Year 3, details will be provided soon). Weekly spellings will also be sent home each Thursday and will be tested the following week. They will also be available electronically on Teams. 

Reading Diaries

The children will all have reading diaries this year. Please use these to record comments about any reading you do at home and we will do the same at school. These will not necessarily be checked every day so for general messages (e.g. about collection arrangements etc) please use my email contact.

Should you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to contact me either in person or via email: MrsWClark@stcanterbury.herts.sch.uk 

I look forward to working with you all this year.

Kind regards,

Mrs W Clark

Senior Teacher  
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“Learn, love and respect through Jesus”                                                                    
